
 

 
CITY OF TUALATIN 

Staff Report 
 
 
 

TO:    Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 

THROUGH:    Sherilyn Lombos, City Manager 

FROM:    Ross Hoover, Parks and Recreation Director 
    Rich Mueller, Parks Planning and Development Manager 

DATE:    December 14, 2020 

SUBJECT: 
Consideration of Resolution No. 5530-20 Authorizing Splashpad Equipment and Materials 
Purchase through an Interstate Cooperative Procurement 
 
RECOMMENDATION:  
Staff recommends approval of Resolution 5530-20. 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:  
Resolution No. 5530-20 authorizes the City to purchase Splashpad equipment and materials 
through Buy Board, an interstate cooperative purchase, for the splashpad at the Tualatin 
Commons.   

The City is in the process of renovating and improving the aging splashpad at the Tualatin 
Commons to make it safe and accessible. The Tualatin Splashpad Renovation consists of the two 
parts: (1) the purchase of equipment and materials, and (2) project construction. Resolution No. 
5530-20 authorizes the purchase of the equipment and materials. The Project construction bid 
award is scheduled to be considered by Council at the January 11, 2021 meeting. 

Utilizing Buy Board Interstate Cooperative Procurement is expected to provide savings on the 
purchase of the splashpad equipment and materials. Funding for Tualatin Commons Splashpad 
construction project is in the 2020/21 budget, and matched by the State of Oregon, Parks & 
Recreation Department Local Government Grant program funds. The project is scheduled to begin 
in the winter of 2020, and completed by spring of 2021.  

OUTCOMES OF DECISION:  
Approval of the resolution will allow the purchase of splashpad equipment in order to be ready for 
the Tualatin Commons Splashpad project construction, which is currently in the bid process. 

FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS:  
The project funds are approved and allocated in the 2020/21 budget, and matched by state grant 
funds.  

 

ATTACHMENTS: 

Resolution No. 5530-20 


